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I will, if I may, start this week’s missive with a pop quiz: 

Q1. What is the title of the New Radicals’ November 1998 single (which also featured in 
the soundtrack to the movie ‘Surf’s Up’)?
Q2. What is the title of the 2010 Zac Brown Band album?

The answer to both questions is: ‘you get what you give’. If you managed to find the right 
answer, please treat yourself to an extra cup of tea, a slice of cake or a glass of something 
later this evening.
 
‘You get what you give’ has been our focus throughout the week and the term as we have 

looked at our interactions with others and identified that our actions are returned to us. For instance, a smile leads to 
another smile and kindness so often leads to more kindness. We have also identified that this works in a similar fashion 
with less positive emotions: rudeness and unkindness too often result in more of the same.
 
However, the input and output of such interactions are not always instantaneous or similar. We know that hard work 
leads to success but it often takes weeks, months, or years to reap the rewards of our efforts. This week’s focus has 
allowed us to look at how our day-to-day work in the classroom, in the music school, in the art department, on the 
stage, on the sports fields and throughout the activities programme will eventually pay rich dividends. On a similar 
theme, the kindness, respect and support that we show to our peers and colleagues daily will help us develop long-
lasting friendships and relationships.
 
Continuing on the same theme I have two rather lovely messages to impart. The first is courtesy of the raft of 
prospective parents who attended our open day last Saturday. In their own words, they were ‘blown away by the 
confidence and kindness that they witnessed’ and were particularly impressed by, ‘the maturity of the children, their 
confidence in coming up to engage in conversation and the high expectations they have of themselves and others ’.  

The second is a simple observation of the children’s extraordinary accomplishments that I have witnessed over the 
past week. I will not detail them all here as the list would be almost endless but I must make mention of fantastic 
academic work in the classroom, the choir, orchestra and spoken word competitors sweeping the board at the 
Cornwall Music Festival and some superb performances on the games pitches, cross-country course and in the pool. 
None of these things happen by chance, but as a result of continued hard work and dedication; the children certainly 
deserve these plaudits. Of course, my follow-up message was that we cannot afford to sit back and look at this as a 
job well done or to be complacent in any fashion - there is always room for further improvement and we will continue 
on this journey together.
 
This is also a perfect opportunity for me to thank you for your continued support for your children and the school. I 
thoroughly appreciate that sending your children to Truro School involves a great deal of sacrifice on your part, not to 
mention the countless car journeys, late evenings and a seemingly endless stream of permission slips and homework 
tasks. Your efforts are thoroughly appreciated by us here at school and, when they are old enough to truly appreciate 
it, I do not doubt that your children will feel the same way. In the meantime, take solace from the fact that your 
children continue to develop into kind, considerate, hard-working and incredibly capable young people.  

Finally, you will shortly receive communication from Chris Dove, our Assistant Head Academic. Following several 
conversations and communications with parents, we have implemented a review of homework across the school. This 
began with staff, and has moved to the older pupils and you, as parents and carers, are next on our list. I hope that 
you will be able to contribute. 

With my thanks as always and very best wishes,
Mr Rob Morse
Headmaster

15 MARCH 2024: TRURO SCHOOL NEWS AND UPDATES

PREP

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Friday Bulletin



Calendar
PREP

Saturday 16 March

STEAM Discovery Day Community Event
For external pupils 10am-12pm

Monday 18 March

Reception Stay and Watch Swim 
Prep pool, parents welcome 9am-10am  

Year 2 Cross Country with Truro High & Polwhele Schools 
(H) 2pm-3.15pm (2.30pm start)

Year 4 Learning Progress Meetings
Maths, English, Humanities and Science with subject teachers: 

Dining Hall 4pm-7pm

Tuesday 19 March

CANCELLED Lunchtime Club: Swimming Improvers 
(due to interschool gala at Truro School)

Year 4 Netball
Truro High School (A) 2.20pm-4.10pm (2.50pm start)  

Parent Information Meeting: Year 5 Beam House Trip 
Assembly Hall 3.40pm-4.15pm

Leonardo Club Life-Drawing Class
Truro School Art Department 4pm

CANCELLED After School Club: Shark Attack 
(due to interschool gala at Truro School)

Wednesday 20 March

Year 3 Play Dress Rehearsal 

Year 5 Netball
Truro High School (A) 2.10pm-4.15pm (2.45pm start)

Thursday 21 March

World Down Syndrome Day
Wear your brightest and boldest socks (see notices)

6DG BMX Cycling 
BMX Centre, Blackwater 1pm-4pm 

5SL & 6JL Swimming
SBA 1.30pm-3pm 

Year 3 Children Stay for Cooked Tea

Year 3 Play 
Assembly Hall, parents welcome 6.30pm

Friday 22 March

FTS Coffee Morning 
8.45am-9.45am 

Year 2 Swim Gala 
Parents welcome 2pm-3.15pm

25 March - 29 March 2024
Details may change – please check next week’s bulletin for updates

Monday 25 March

Year 4, 5 & 6 Mixed Cross-Country County Finals 
Newquay Sports Centre (A) 11.15am-3.15pm (event 1pm-2pm)

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 

For a full list of this term’s clubs and activities, please click here. 

https://www.truroschool.com/prep-school/beyond-the-classroom/clubs-and-activities/
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NOTICES:
1) School Uniform Shop Changes of Hours 

Please note that there will be a change in the opening hours on the 17th April; the shop will be open from 10am-1pm and 4pm-
6pm. We will update you shortly on opening times for summer holidays.

2) FTS Easter Quiz and Bingo Night

A reminder to sign up for the FTS Easter Bingo and Quiz Night that is taking place 
on Friday 22nd of March at 6pm. Full details and a link to book can be found here. 

3) FTS Big Beach Picnic and Beach Clean

A reminder that there will be a Big Beach Picnic held at Watergate Bay on the 
21 April at 12pm. The picnic will preceed the Family Beach Clean at 2pm. All 
are invited to come along for a fun day out. Please see the poster in this week’s 
Bulletin. 

4) ‘World Down Syndrome Day’ Thursday 21 March

Next week we will be talking to the children about the ‘Lots Of Socks’ campaign, 
which is an awareness campaign to celebrate everything that makes all of us 
different, and yet the same. We invite everyone in the school community to wear 
your brightest and boldest socks to celebrate the day. 

You can find out more information here. 

Year 2 Parents Tour of Prep with Rob Morse
2.15pm-3.15pm 

Tuesday 26 March

Reception and Year 1 Trip 
Owl Sanctuary 9.15am-2pm

Year 5 Trip
Truro Methodist Church ‘Easter Experience’ 10.30am -12.30pm

Year 3 & Year 4 Mixed Indoor Athletics 
Polwhele House and Truro High School (H) 2.30pm

U11 Football 
Mount Hawke 3.45pm-4.30pm 

Wednesday 27 March

Year 5 and Year 6 Mixed Indoor Athletics
Polwhele House and Truro High School (H) 2.30pm  

Thursday 28 March

End of Term 
Afterschool clubs will not take place but Homework Club and 

Pre-Prep afterschool care will be available

https://www.worlddownsyndromeday.org/wdsd-2024-resource-hub
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Raising Red for Red Nose Day
Pupils across the Prep have been adding a touch of colour to their uniforms in support of this year’s Comic Relief. The 
children ensured that the school site was a sea of red, adding red tights, jumpers and hair accessories to raise funds 
for the charity all whilst learning about what Comic Relief does.

Primrose Quartet Concert
Our lucky Year 6 pupils were treated to a musical feast 
thanks to the Primrose String Quartet, who visited Truro 
School Prep today. 
 
Hosted by the school as a part of our ongoing programme 
of community outreach, our pupils were joined by children 
from local schools including Archbishop Benson, Bosvigo 
and Tregolls. 
 
The afternoon offered a delightful programme of music, 
delivered alongside musical education and comedy stories. 
Highlights included ‘Hedwig’s Theme’ by John Williams, 
which left many students astonished at the speed of the 
lead violin. 

A striking viola piece also left mouths agape as pupils 
considered Hanslick’s concept, ‘the Beauty of Sound 
is Secondary’. Finally, the tale of Ferdinand the Bull, 
complete with a charging pianist and violin left all of the 
pupils enraptured and entertained. 
 
We would like to thank Ian Halford for organising this 
wonderful afternoon of music; it was a joyful concert that 
had many toes tapping and all of our hearts lifted. 
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Success at the Cornwall Music Festival 2024
Truro School has had a fantastic week at this year’s Cornwall Music Festival, with a record number of pupils taking part 
from both the Prep and Senior School. 
 
The week began with a group of extremely talented poetry performers taking to the stage in the Wesley Hall at Truro 
Methodist Church. There were 14 pupils from Prep, who received feedback from the adjudicator Eleanor Mcleod 
that was both laudatory and constructive. Their performances were polished from the moment they introduced 
themselves to how they performed and then thanked all the people involved. They were courteous, confident 
performers who were a credit to themselves and the Prep School. Well done to all of our speakers; Florence, Tilda, 
Hugo, Sophie, Sylvie, Mia, Gracie, Niamh, Atti, Logan, Dylan, Penny, Ellie and Jenny. 
 
Well done to the following pupils who won their classes: 
Tilda - Year 5 set poem 
Sylvie - Year 6 own choice 
Atti - Year 6 humorous poem 
Ellie - Year 5 humorous poem 
Jenny - Year 5 Cornish poem
 
On Wednesday, the Prep Orchestra, directed by Mr MacQuarrie, took part in the Junior Schools Instrumental 
Ensemble competition for the first time. They performed their three pieces (‘Theme Tune to the Muppets’, ‘An 
Dufunyans’ and ‘Theme’ from Handel’s ‘Water Music’) beautifully and looked and sounded very slick and polished. All 
players had put in a huge amount of time and effort after school in rehearsals leading up to this event. 
 
On Thursday, the Prep Choir, consisting of 37 singers in Years 5 and 6, took part in two competitions. Directed by Ms 
Renshaw, and accompanied by one of our piano teachers Mr Carne, the choir competed in two classes: the Hymn 
and Folk Song class (singing ‘I the Lord of Sea and Sky’ and’ Nine Brave Boys’, a Cornish folk song arranged by Ms 
Renshaw) followed by the Junior Schools Choral class (singing ‘Stars’ and ‘Icarus’). 
 
The choir sang extremely well; they were confident and clear, with lots of lovely expression and good technique. The 
adjudicator commented that they performed, “as one with many voices working together”. Truro School Prep was 
placed first in both classes and presented with two shields, one of which is a beautiful copper shield dating back to 
1915. This was the first time the choir had competed in this festival since 2018 and so it was a pleasing return to this 
type of occasion.

We would like to say a huge well done to all of the pupils from Prep who worked so hard this week. We will share 
the full results from Truro School and more photos online in the early part of next week. Thanks to all of the staff who 
made this week possible. 
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Morning Routines in Pre-Prep
Mornings at Pre-Prep are carefully crafted to create opportunities for developing key social skills and to ready our 
youngest pupils for a day of learning.

Every morning, families are greeted by the Heads of Pre-Prep, allowing them to check in and share any updates 
before the children head off to Willday House.

In KS1, the children are given some important social time while others read with adults. This time helps to support the 
development of listening, sharing and problem-solving skills and allows our children to regulate their emotions and 
relationships with other children.

They are then ready for their more structured morning activities including phonics four times a week and handwriting 
or targeted intervention activities for every child in Year 2.

In Reception, the day also starts with some social time before pupils move on to daily mindfulness sessions. This calms 
the pupils and prepares them for their day of learning, starting with a rotation of subjects including phonics, Maths, 
Spanish, Music, Forest School, swimming or PE.
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Prep Open Morning
We were delighted to welcome a large number of families 
to our annual Prep Open Morning. 

The site was buzzing with activity, offering a range of 
exciting experiences around the campus. Girls and boys 
had the chance to test their computer skills, unleash their 
creativity in our art room, and engage in hands-on science 
experiments.

A heartfelt thank you to all of the pupils and parents who 
volunteered their time, as well as to everyone who joined 
us for the day. 

British Science Week 
This week is British Science Week and to mark the occasion, 
our Year 5 and 6 classes have been looking at ‘Time’, the 
theme of this year’s Science Week. They will be experimenting 
with pendulums next week and are making water and sand 
clocks, which will be judged at the end of term. 
 
Years 3 and 4 have been looking at adaptation and camouflage 
and have been making moths, camouflaging them and taking 
photos of them to see how effective their camouflage skills 
have been. 

 
All children from Prep and Pre-Prep are also invited to take part in the 
British Science Week Poster Competition (full details here). To enter, they 
simply need to create a poster which fits in with the theme of ‘Time’. 
 
Please submit your entries to rjp@truroschool.com or bring them to your 
children’s form teacher before the end of term.  
 
The best 5 creations will be submitted to the UK-wide schools’ competition 
for the chance to win some fantastic prizes.  
 
We look forward to sharing more science updates with you next week. 

2024

X
T

 2+ hours

31BRITISH SCIENCE WEEK 2024 PRIMARY

 Instructions
Encourage children to think about time – what 
it means to them and how it relates to the 
science they’ve learnt about – to come up with 
ideas to include in their poster. Here are some 
points and questions to get you going: 

 Get children to think about their own time – 
how do they spend it? At home, out playing 
in the park, arts and crafts, learning at 
school? 

 What about time in the world, and beyond? 
How do we measure time – seconds, days, 
seasons, centuries? What about time in 
space?

 Are there any scientists they know of whose 
work relates to time? What about time travel 
in films, TV and music?

Make your poster 
Once they’ve done their thinking, it’s time for 
children to get creative! Posters must be A4 
or A3 in size and you’ll need to be able to take 
a photograph of each one so it can be sent to 
us online for judging. Children can use pop-
up pictures, pull out tabs or materials such as 
pencils, paints, crayons and paper to create their 
posters.  

Send us your poster 
Posters will be judged on creativity, how well 
they fit the theme, how well they have been 
made or drawn, and how engaging they are. 
Once a child’s poster is complete, take a photo 
of it and complete the online form to submit it 
as an entry.  

 Next steps 
Celebrate! For more details, along with the full 
set of poster competition rules and tips, check 
out our website: britishscienceweek.org/plan-
your-activities/poster-competition . 

 Kit list

Paper (A4 or A3) 

Creative materials
such as: 
pens
pencils
scissors
glue
watercolours
paint
crayons
pipe cleaners
felt
thread
wool
foil
clay
string
beads
stamps
foam
pompoms

POSTER 
COMPETITION 
Children can get creative and enter the British Science 
Week annual, UK-wide poster competition! To enter, they 
simply need to create a poster which fits in with the 
theme of ‘Time’.

Schools then select the 5 best creations and submit 
them for a chance of winning an array of prizes. You can 
use the activities in this pack for inspiration!

 2+ hours

2024

mailto:rjp%40truroschool.com?subject=British%20Science%20Week%20
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Year 3 House Swimming Gala
Our Year 3s started the week with another stand out 
swimming gala. It was an afternoon of courage and 
compassion with every participant trying their hardest and 
showcasing their skills all whilst racing for points for their 
houses.

Of course, there could only be one house winner and 
although the scores were close throughout, Wickett ended 
on top. A huge congratulations also to our Victrix and 
Victor and runners up. This year saw Daisy H for Victrix, 
and runner up Mabel L, with joint winners for Victor 
Edward S and Max S, and runner up Henry C.

U9 Bee Netball and Football v Plymouth College 
Last week saw Prep take two netball teams to Plymouth College to play Bee 
Netball. This programme from England Netball enables children to learn the game 
in a way that is just right for their stage of development, with Years 3 and 4 playing 
modified rules. Teams were four-aside, with a lowered 8ft post, played across a third 
of a netball court. All players could play attack and defence and move everywhere 
on court. 

We had a great afternoon - looking before the pass, moving into space to receive 
the ball and scoring goals. Well done to our squad of Ashleigh, Hennie, Freya, 
Audrey, Endelyn, Emily, and Seren. 

Football v Plymouth College 
Our footballers were also in action at the U9 Football Festival at Plymouth College. Our team played extremely well, 
scoring goals in every game, and winning each of their games. Amazingly, they only conceded one goal in the festival. 

They were deservedly winners of this event and brilliant ambassadors for the school. Thank you to all the parents who 
supported both the football and the netball, and also to Plymouth College for hosting us. Well done to our squad of 
Ollie S, Rohan, Arthur W, Sienna, Harry B, Albie S, and Theo W.

Cross-Country Success  
Congratulations to our 14 cross-country 
runners, who showed determination and 
courage in their racing at Pool Academy 
on Monday afternoon. 

This was a great effort from our team, with some exceptional individual performances from Sienna (2nd in her Year 4 
race), Ollie S (4th in his Year 4 race), Reggie (4th in his Year 5 race) and Archie (1st in his Year 6 race). 

Nine runners have qualified for the County finals that take place at Newquay Sports Centre on Monday 25th March: 
Year 4 - Ollie and Sienna, Year 5 - Ellie, Reggie and Scott, Year 6 - Rosie, Archie, Jacob and Rowan.
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U11 County Hockey
Congratulations to both hockey teams for their consistent 
performances at the U11 County tournament, held in 
Penzance on Friday 8th March. This was a particularly well 
attended tournament, with teams from St. Hilary, Gulval, St. 
Ives, Cubert and Alverton Schools. 

Both teams played extremely well to win the majority of their 
matches, with our ‘A’ team only losing the one match. 

In particular, well done to both of our goalkeepers - Ben T 
and Thomas A, who were superb at stopping shots on goal 
and clearing the ball out of the circle. 

Our ‘A’ team finished in a very close third place - there was very little between any of the top three teams this year, 
and our ‘B’ team finished in sixth place overall (despite winning and drawing a few of their games).

Many thanks to all the parents who came to support, and our grateful thanks to Paul Scullion for his assistance with 
coaching and umpiring the teams.

IAPS Gala
A whopping 18 pupils from Years 5 and 6 travelled to Millfield for the 
qualifying round of the IAPS national swimming gala last week. Initially, 
the venue and event were a little overwhelming as some swimmers forgot 
the competition rules and were sadly disqualified. 

The swimmers did not let this affect their subsequent events and they all 
swam to the best of their ability. 

It was also exciting to have two olympic swimmers at the event, James 
Guy and Matt Richards. The official results will be shared at the swimming 
pool and on the Millenium notice board as soon as they have been 
published.

Year 6 House Gala
The whole of Year 6 travelled to Truro School for their annual house swimming gala on Thursday 29th February.  Many 
of the races were very close keeping the timekeeper and place judges on their toes.  

Several of the best swims of the event weren’t necessarily the winning ones however, but were swam by children who 
produced their best swim and overcame worries to rise to the occasion. 

The winners of the Morgan Cup and Goddard Cup (50m Front crawl winners) respectively this year were Finlay 6DG 
and Charlotte 6JL. 

Congratulations to the Victor Ludorum Finlay and Runner-Up Isaac H and Victrix Ludorum Isabella and Runner-up 
Hetty. 





Achievements

Merit Awards
Bronze Merit Awards
4LL:   Hennie
4SC:  Arthur H
5SL:   Oliver
Silver Merit Awards
4LL:   Edward
4SC:  Audrey

House Point Form
Champions
3ME:  Oliver & Freddy
3SM:  Henry T C
4LL:   Edward
4SC: Anantveer
5CD: Fitzwilliam
5LJ:  Amaya
5SL: Arthur
6AG: Lilou
6DG: Shiloh
6JL: Isabella & Maya

Handwriting
Pen Licences have been awarded to the
following pupils:
3SM:   Henry M C

Prep 
Achievements

Prize for Kindness
Well done to Roen O in 5SL for
showing exceptional kindness.
Roen donated his amazing
World Book Day steam train
costume to the Pre-Prep. We
are sure it will be enjoyed by
many children there. 
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NEWS & INFORMATION FOR PARENTS
Bereavement and Serious Illness

In times of grief, the support and understanding we offer our children can profoundly shape their emotional well-
being and resilience. 

Loss is an inevitable part of life, and children, like adults, experience profound sorrow when faced with the death 
of a loved one. However, they may lack the emotional vocabulary and coping mechanisms to articulate their feel-
ings effectively. 

By fostering open communication, empathy, and understanding, we can empower our children to navigate through 
their sorrow and emerge stronger from their experiences. 

Penhaligon’s Friends is an organisation which is available to support those children and young people who have 
experienced the death of someone special who was close to them. They can also help if someone special has 
received a serious illness diagnosis.

All the helpers have had special training to enable them to support you if are grieving the loss of someone you 
loved. They do this through a variety of activities.

All the helpers are used to working with children in a range of settings and are very committed to making sure that 
they offer you the best support they can. They will usually come to visit you in your home or school, wherever you 
feel most comfortable, to tell you about our special days and to find out more about how you may be feeling.

If you would like to contact Penhaligon’s Friends, their contact details are:
01209 210624 or www.penhaligonsfriends.org.uk

We have a ‘Bereavement Box’ in school which has lots of useful resources too, including stories and leaflets 
which may help you and your child. Should you wish to borrow the box please contact Mrs Millne; km@truro-
school.com.

http://www.penhaligonsfriends.org.uk
mailto:km%40truroschool.com%20?subject=Bereavement%20Box
mailto:km%40truroschool.com%20?subject=Bereavement%20Box
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WITH KIDS' MOVIE
Friday, 22 March
6pm start - £10pp

Truro School Prep

FRIENDS  OF  TRURO SCHOOL

BINGO AND QUIZ
EASTER

Password: FTS

CLICK HERE TO BOOK 

Come and join us for a fun Easter quiz & bingo night at the prep school. Children
are welcome to join in the fun or alternatively they can enjoy a movie with their

friends.
Teams of up to 8. You can enter as a team or come on your own and make some

new friends!
There will be a fun games with prizes and Easter Eggs a plenty to be won.

A pasty supper will be provided (you can choose from a meat or veggie option).
BYO or a paid bar will be available.

During the evening, there will two different movies (Prep & Pre-Prep) screened in
the Millennium building and supervised by a member of staff. This is for children

whose parents are going to the quiz. Kids can wear Pyjamas or comfy clothes and
bring pillows & blankets if they like. We will provide the drinks and popcorn.

TICKETS ARE FOR THE QUIZ ONLY - KIDS MOVIE IS FREE.

Proceeds will be donated to The Starlight Ward Grand Appeal.
For any questions please contact fts@truroschool.com

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/truro-prep-school-easter-bingo-and-quiz-evening-with-kids-movie-night-tickets-858752260127?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/truro-prep-school-easter-bingo-and-quiz-evening-with-kids-movie-night-tickets-858752260127?aff=oddtdtcreator
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